



**Stockwood, Hengrove and Whitchurch
Neighbourhood Partnership (N P) Meeting held at
7.00 pm on 16th March 2016
at Christ the Servant Church**

Present:

Ward Councillors

Councillors Barry Clark and Michael Frost (Hengrove Ward); and
Councillors David Morris and Graham Morris (Chair) (Stockwood Ward)

BCC Officers, Statutory Partners and Others

Ariaf Hussain	-	BCC, N P Co-ordinator
Norman Cornthwaite	-	BCC, Democratic Services
Francesca Rolle	-	BCC, Libraries
Tom Penn	-	BCC, Parks
Jan Reichel	-	BCC, Projects
Arthur Lee	-	Kier Living
Michelle	-	Kier Living

Neighbourhood Partnership Members

Norma Davies
Peter Goodwin
Robert Harris
Trevor Hilliar
Barbara Kirby

Phyllis Watkins – BOPF

Plus 5 members of the public

44. Apologies

Apologies were received from Dave Reeve.

45. Welcome and Introductions

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

It was noted that this was Councillor David Morris's last N P Meeting and the Chair thanked him for all of his work over the years.

**46. Minutes - Stockwood, Hengrove and Whitchurch
Neighbourhood Partnership – 9th December 2015 (Agenda
Item No. 2)**

Resolved – that the Minutes of the Meeting be agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

Neighbourhood Committee (N C) Items

47. Declarations of Interest (Agenda Item No. 3)

None were made.

48. Public Forum (Agenda Item No. 4)

Nothing was received in writing.

However the issue of rubbish being discarded around the area was raised. It was noted that this was an enforcement issue and in cases of fly-tipping the public should be encouraged to report vehicle registrations so that the appropriate action can be taken.

It was agreed that progress on the Airport Road site should be reported to a future Meeting of the N P.

49. NP Budget 2015/16 Update (Agenda Item No. 5)

Ariaf Hussain introduced this report and summarised it for everyone. It was noted that there would a review of the N P after the Elections in May.

Resolved – that the Budget Updates be noted.

50. Wellbeing Budget Report (Agenda Item No. 6)

Ariaf Hussain introduced the report and summarised it for everyone. He explained that in relation to the two applications submitted further information was required. He therefore recommended that a decision on these applications be deferred until the next financial year. In the meantime the applicants would be invited to resubmit their applications and these would be taken back to the Wellbeing Panel for their consideration. This was agreed.

Resolved – that a decision on the two applications submitted be deferred until the next financial year.

51. Local Traffic Schemes (Agenda Item No. 7)

Ariaf Hussain introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

In response to comments about a “dip” in Stockwood Lane, Councillor Graham Morris explained he had taken the issue up with Highways and was awaiting a response.

In response to adverse comments about the closure/diversion necessitated by the Walsh Ave scheme, Ariaf Hussain confirmed that he would feed the comments back to Highways.

Resolved – that the report be noted.

Neighbourhood Partnership (NP) Items

52. Police and Community Safety (Agenda Item No. 8)

It was noted with concern that no Police Representative was in attendance.

Ariaf Hussain introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Agreed – that the report be noted.

53. Park Bye-Laws (Agenda Item No. 9)

Tom Penn introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

In response to concerns about model aircraft and drones using the same area, Tom Penn confirmed that it may necessary to consider other areas for the use of drones.

The N P was broadly supportive of the other proposed Bye-Laws.

Agreed – (i) that the report be noted; and

(ii) that any other comments be fed back in due course.

54. Bristol Temple Quarter Spatial Report (Agenda Item No. 10)

Ariaf Hussain introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Agreed – that the report be noted.

55. S106 Bus Stops Update (Agenda Item No. 11)

Ariaf Hussain introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Agreed – that the report be noted.

56. N P Co-ordinator Report (Agenda Item No. 12)

Ariaf Hussain introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Ariaf Hussain asked that anyone interested in attending future N P City Wide Events should contact him.

It was agreed that the (new) name of the N P be discussed at the next N P Meeting. In the meantime Ariaf Hussain invited suggestions for the name.

Hengrove Park Development Phase One

Jan Reichel (BCC) explained the background to the scheme

Arthur Lee (Kier Living) introduced themselves to everyone and summarised the scheme.

It was confirmed that all comments on the scheme would be taken into account during the consultation stage.

Agreed – that the report be noted.

57. A O B (Agenda Item No. 13)

Francesca Rolle introduced herself and explained that she has been appointed as a Library Development Officer and what that role entails.

58. Next N P Meeting (Agenda Item No. 14)

Wednesday 15th June 2016 at 7.00 pm, venue – Bridge Learning Campus, Teyfant Road, BS13 0RF.

(Meeting ended at 9.20 pm.)

Chair